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Dear Ms. Walton 

 

Response to P22/076/FUL; Amendment to the Planning Applica�on for Coastal Defence works at 
Bryher 

I fully support the responses from Amy Langdon and Mar�n Nicolle. I too wish to register objec�on to 
the proposals in this applica�on, because of inadequate provision of informa�on and concerns about 
the nature/objec�ves of the proposal design. 

Lack of information 
 
I share Bank Cottage, Bryher and the Moorings holiday cottage beside Great Par beach with my sister 
Alex. Our home and holiday letting will be directly affected by the work. Like Amy, I do not believe 
enough information has been offered to enable a planning decision:   
 
The proposals still involve unloading a vast amount of rock armour in Great Par then trucking it in 
huge vehicles along an island without appropriate roads. It is not clear what storing and moving this 
material means in terms of noise, pedestrian safety and silica dust hazard (the short-term risk of 
exacerba�ons to those with respiratory condi�ons and the long-term risk to everyone of silicosis).  
 
Work is s�ll scheduled to take place during the tourist season. This will strip the West side of Bryher of 
tourist appeal for that period, yet there has been no considera�on of the effect on local businesses 
who will lose a year’s income, nor clarity on whether the Council means to compensate us. I too 
therefore request that all work be scheduled to take place before April and after September, and that 
any in-season work is subject to a 9.30-4.30 restriction.  
 
There is insufficient clarity on what the beaches will look like a�erwards.  We are told the crest of the 
rock armour on Great Par beach, just below our home, will be 6.5m (over 21 feet) but (as Amy says) it 
is not clear where this height is measured from. 6.5m is higher than a house. Residen�al planning 
applica�ons include visual images so that neighbours understand what to expect. I believe this 
applica�on would be clearer if such images were provided. Otherwise the Council risks approving 
devasta�on of some of the most beau�ful beaches in the world without realising this �ll too late. 

Olivia.Rickman
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